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ANNEX 2

REMOVAL OF DOCTORS AND CAR POOL SPACES – WALTON MANOR AREA, OXFORD

Summary of Public Comment

	Location
	Summary of Objection or Comment
	Observations of the Head of Transport

	Leckford Road 

(Doctor)
	State that the space was originally provided due to ‘on-call’ commitments and the difficulty of returning to a space once it had been vacated. This remains the case.
	The property has a drive which is large enough to accommodate a number of cars. It is considered that by reordering the use of this, space would be available to park the doctor’s vehicle without hindrance.

	St Bernard’s Road (Doctor)
	The Doctor’s space should be replaced with a new control which allows visitors to local businesses to park and only allow residents parking in the evening. 

The current situation for shoppers would be improved by better enforcement of nearby 1-hour parking
	The respondent is not objecting to the removal of the Doctor’s space, rather its future use. There has already been a request to create a Disabled Persons Parking Place in this locality which would also be available for less mobile visitors to the business. The option to provide evening-only parking for residents will be considered as part of a future review of the Walton Manor Zone.

The report of poor enforcement activity is being addressed by the contractor and is being monitored.

	St Margaret’s Road (Doctor)
	Understands that the space was provided due to GP’s on-call status at night. 

Has a severely disabled child which means that a suitable car needs to be able to park as close as possible and the Doctor’s space facilitates this.

The existing Doctor’s space overlaps the potential driveway to the house and if changed it will need to be moved to avoid blocking the drive and the kerb lowered so that the drive can be used
	The needs of the child can be met with the introduction of a Disabled Persons Parking Place immediately in front of the house. This will be treated as a request which will be dealt with in the next batch of Oxford requests (due for public consultation in Spring 2008).

Council policy is that the cost of installing a dropped kerb to formalise the use of a driveway is to be met by the property owner. If this work proceeds, the bay markings will be adjusted accordingly.

	Southmoor Road 

(Doctor’s)
	Removal is long overdue and should be completed as soon as possible
	Noted

	Warnborough Road 

(Car Pool)
	No comments received
	Noted


Thames Valley Police have confirmed that they have no objections to the proposals.
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